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Via RESS 
 
13 April 2022 
 
 
Ms. Nancy Marconi 
Acting Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario 
M4P 1E4 
 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi, 

 
Re: Kingston Hydro Corporation _Electricity Distribution License ED-2003-0057 
2023 Cost of Service Rate Application (EB-2022-0044) _Delay in Filing 
 

Kingston Hydro Corporation (“Kingston”) is scheduled to file a rebasing application for 
distribution rates effective January 1, 2023, and has a filing date of April 30, 2022.  

Kingston has been diligently working on its rebasing application however in light of, inter alia, 
the Covid-19 pandemic Omicron variant wave impact on the Kingston community, Kingston 
does not anticipate being able to meet the rate rebasing application filing date of April 30, 2022. 
Kingston believes it will be able to file its cost of service rate application with the OEB by end of 
day Friday, June 3, 2022.  

Despite the application filing delay, Kingston is hopeful that its application can still be 
processed in time for rebased rates to be effective and implemented for January 1, 2023. 

 Yours truly, 

 
Randy Murphy 
Chief Financial Officer and Corporate Secretary 

 


